  SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet Village Hall on Tuesday 21st May 2019
Councillors present; 
Cllrs; Blackburn, Hoodless, Hart, Buttery, Myers, Clark, Burkhill, Hirst and Ellin
Public present: N.Auchterlounie, C.Simms and Ward Cllr L.Sargeantson.
Prior to the parish council meeting officially starting local resident Mr C.Simms spoke to the parish council about his concerns regarding the early and low grass cuts on the river bank. Mr Simms also asked when the 4R signs would be removed as he feels they give the village an untidy appearance and then lastly gave his opinion on the Low Street double yellow lines proposal as he has major concerns about road safety in this vicinity. Ward Cllr Sargeantson will contact IDB to establish further information regarding the river bank grass cuts. All Mr Simms comments were noted and responded to.

1905               Declarations of interest

            None declared.
1906
Apologies for absence


None given.
1907
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 16th April 2019
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1908

New Council
Following the recent local parish council elections the newly elected 9 councillors have signed their acceptance forms and completed the register of interest forms (where applicable). The clerk will send the relevant forms to ERYC and place on SPC website also.

1909

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Hart performed the weekly inspections for the last month and found a small amount of litter on the field only. The crack in the wet pour at the toddlers play area has now been repaired. The book has now gone to Cllr Burkhill to perform the weekly inspections for the next month.
Bus shelter-The clerk has confirmed that the bus shelter grant application has been submitted to ERYC and a decision will be made when the ERYC windfarm panel next meet which will most likely be summer 2019.
Community speed watch-the clerk reported no updates on this matter as a police coordinator needs to be recruited before the speed gun training process can commence.
Community Field-ERYC officer Chris Jennings has confirmed that the fencing proposal discussed /minuted at the March meeting has been submitted to the school headmistress and Director of Education and a decision/update was promised for the May SPC meeting but has not been forthcoming. The clerk will chase ERYC for a further update.
Village entrance concerns (Low St.)- following on from the recent ERYC agreement to place double yellow lines along the bends/school area of Low Street ,several councillors met with ERYC Katie Stork and Jim McGivern to look at the area of concern and establish exact road markings locations. Katie has confirmed that the works will not commence until the ERYC budget allows and confirmed a consultation period is required also. The clerk produced the windfarm eligibility criteria for funding applications and gave advice recently received from ERYC Laura Burley. It was resolved that the clerk will contact ERYC Katie Stork to seek advice and guidance on the possibility of having a chicane in this area in a further attempt to slow down traffic and avoid collisions.
Election complaint-the clerk has confirmed writing to ERYC about the recent procedure of having to take nomination forms by hand to County Hall, Beverley. ERYC Simon Clark has responded and explained the reasoning for this procedure but confirms that SPC comments will be taken into consideration when the electoral process is next reviewed.
1910
 
Planning applications- 


No planning applications to report upon.
1911

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
Cemetery fees-the clerk has received the Goole Town Council cemetery price list to use as a comparison/guideline for SPC cemetery fees list and has prepared a suggested fees table. It was resolved that this item will be placed on the June agenda to allow councillors to digest the contents and debate at the next meeting.
Insurance policy-the clerk has informed the council of the new policy schedule and premium. It was resolved to fully approve the policy with Came & Co.

Swinefleet in Bloom-the clerk has received a letter from L.Myers asking for assistance in this new project. A new group namely “Incredible Edible Marshland” has also been set up in the area and it is hoped that the two groups can work together for the community. The group are planning to meet on 20th June to raise awareness and discuss future projects. It was resolved to place this item on the July agenda when more information will be known.
Clough landscaped area-Cllr Clark has spoken with EA Amy Porter regarding the unkempt area and raised concerns for the loss of hedgehog habitation. It was resolved that Cllr Clark will now speak with the local I.D.B. requesting the possibility that they prune this overgrown area as a goodwill gesture if budget and resources allow.

Streetscene visit-the recent visit on May 14th 2019 was attended by Cllrs Hirst, Burkhill and Blackburn. The clerk has received an inventory of an agreed works schedule mainly consisting of pothole repairs and painting.

Litter bins-Cllr Clark requested the possible purchase of another two litter bins for the village and suggested locations were debated. It was resolved that the clerk will contact ERYC to establish exact costings before any decisions are made.

Parking concern-Cllr Hoodless has received complaints from residents regarding a parked Land rover in the village which has created an obstruction to residents with mobility issues. It was resolved that the clerk will contact the vehicle owner to ask him to move the vehicle to a better location in the hope that the matter can be concluded amicably.

1912

Ward councillor’s report.
The newly elected Ward Cllr Liz Sargeantson attended the meeting and explained her role and her desire to work with the parish council and help the residents whenever necessary.
1913          
Financial matters 
A. The annual governance statement for 2018/2019 was approved as accurate and signed by the chairman and clerk.

B. The annual accounting statement for 2018/2019 was approved as accurate and signed by the chairman and clerk.

The clerk will post the audit forms to PKF Littlejohn and and place on the SPC website.    
C. Clerk remuneration-private and confidential.



The amount of £6000 precept was noted as received.



The VAT rebate of £566.56 was noted as received.

The following cheques were approved for payment;

Cq no 101904 S.Belton May wages.
Cq no 101902 J.Walker £50.00
Cq no 101906 M.Brannon £220.00

Cq no 101905 G.Sykes £220.00

Cq no 101903 Came & Co £687.65
1914

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 18th June 2019 at 7.00pm.
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